
FROM FR. TOTTON’S DESK 
 

Over many years ministering in a small town, Fr. O’Keefe and Pastor Huff had become close friends.  Part of their 

friendship involved periodic fishing trips on the local lake.  One spring, a new minister, a young man, Brother Bell, was 

hired to become the pastor of the Baptist Church.  Shortly after his arrival, Fr. O’Keefe and Pastor Huff invited 

Brother Bell to accompany them on their next fishing trip, an invitation he joyfully accepted.  After a few fruitless 

hours on the water, Fr. O’Keefe reeled in his line, sighed in frustration and mused out loud, “I wish I had brought that 

new set of lures!”  Pastor Huff reeled in his line and promptly offered to go back to the truck to get the lures for the 

priest.  To the astonishment of the younger minister, he stepped out of the boat and proceeded to walk across the 

water to the shore, returning about a half hour later by the same route with the priest’s lures.  A few more hours 

went by and Pastor Huff remembered out loud, “I left the cooler in the truck!”  Immediately, Fr. O’Keefe stepped out 

of the boat and walked across the water to the shore, returning in due time with the cooler.  Taking all this in, the 

younger clergyman was astonished and reasoned with himself, “these are men of faith and I am a man of faith, there-

fore, I must be able to walk on water as well.”  For the next 45 minutes, he tried to think of an excuse to return to 

shore, and finally declared out loud, “Gentlemen, I left my cell phone in the truck and I am expecting an important call 

from one of our deacons-“  The priest and the pastor both offered to go to the truck to retrieve the young man’s cell 

phone.  He insisted, however, that he would be happy to get it himself, and without giving either of the seasoned fish-

ers of men an opportunity to go, he promptly stepped out of the boat and disappeared beneath the surface of the wa-

ter.  Fr. O’Keefe turned to his friend, Pastor Huff, and mused: “Don’t you think we should have told him where the 

rocks are?” 
 

The readings today speak to us of tempest and turmoil.  However, we disciples of Jesus are not encouraged to avoid 

such storms, but rather to weather them with an openness to hearing God’s voice in their midst.  I have known more 

than a few men and women who have discovered superhuman strength when they were subject to a crucible of suffer-

ing - whether this comes from a physical illness like cancer, or from some nearly impossible circumstances brought 

about because of a series of bad choices.  Of course, it is easy to pontificate on this when all is going well in our lives, 

for we know not how we will react when the time comes, but let us not pray for calm seas and smooth passage in this 

life, but rather that we may place our trust and hope in Christ, that by his presence, He may calm the storms which we 

fear could harm us, that he may even call us, like he called Simon Peter, to walk toward him on the water - to do the 

“impossible” - with our gaze fixed upon Him.  Focus on Christ, not on the storm!   
 

Navy Reserve Update:  Many have asked whether I will be sent to boot camp.  Though boot camp is for enlisted 

recruits, I am required to attend several schools before I am fully qualified as a Navy chaplain.  The first of these 

schools is a two-week Officer Indoctrination Course offered in Newport, RI.  I recently received word that I have a 

confirmed seat in the class that begins on January 7.  I am still waiting for word on the second school which is a two 

month course specifically for Navy chaplains.  I am hoping to line up a single priest to provide continual coverage of 

the parishes during that longer absence so as to provide continuity during that time.  I will let you know when I hear 

something concrete.   

         - Fr. Joseph Totton 

           Save the Date - Parish Annual Garage Sale 

  The Parish is getting ready for their Annual Garage Sale 

  Friday, August 25 and Saturday, August 26th. 

       Now is the time to downsize and simply your lives. 

    Go through your attic and closets to find that treasure you have been hanging on to and donate it to the sale.                                                                                           

                                Plus help will be needed to set up, work, and clean up.  

   You’re welcome to bring donated items on August 24th  after 8:30 am till 6 pm  

Please note:  No Electronics! All items should be clean & saleable and priced before dropping off  

(Books and Clothes do not need to be priced) 

For more information please contact   Judy McKowen (816) 539-2261 

ST.  ANN’S PARISH 

Email:  stann001@centurytel.net 

Website:  www.stannplattsburg.org 

Business Manager:  Marge Kinney      

Coordinator of PSR - Roxanne Durando                         

   (816) 724-9478                    

Hall Rental:  Leave a message on the office phone 

 

To Protect our Children: 

Report Abuse 
Ombudsman: Jenifer Valenti – 816.812.2500 

Diocesan Victim Advocate, Kathleen Chastain, 

at 816.392.0011 or  chastain@diocesekcsj.org    

 

Parish Council  

Paul Broderick 

Randy Dalinghaus 

Carole Harris 

Diane Hon 

Marge Kinney 

Julie Moran 

Eric Niemann 

 Claudia Ziegler 

700 W Maple St. 

Plattsburg, MO  64477 

Office Phone: 816-539-2634  

Email:  stann001@centurytel.net 

 

Father Joseph Totton, Administrator 

Phone: 816-294-9841  

Email:  fathertotton@gmail.com 
 

 

This Week’s Mass Times:   

Please note Holy Day of Obligation on Tuesday                    

Mass Schedule inside of Bulletin 

Tuesday  & Wednesday 6:00 pm                                  

Thursday &  Friday: 8 am 

Saturday:  4:00 pm Sunday:  10 am 

Confessions:   Saturday 3pm            

...or by appointment: please call 816-294-9841 

 Adoration:  1st Friday of the month:                                

   8:30 am - 12  

Knights of Columbus 

Grand Knight 

Steve Van Horn 

Altar Society 

Loretta Broderick, President 

Pat Clingan, Vice President 

Shirley Schwery, Secretary                   

Lori Broderick, Treasurer 

Legion of Mary 

 Sherry Kutz, President 

Hank Lagerman, Vice President 

Carleen Miller, Secretary 

Eileen Lagerman, Treasurer 

Faith Formation Team 

Teresa Marie Koch--Leader                   

Roxanne Durando                      

Greg Kittelson                                                                                                 

Terry Miller                                        

Sunday, August 13, 2017 

19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

mailto:chastain@diocesekcsj.org


   Ministry  

Schedule 

Mass Intentions 
 

                                                                                        

       

        

Saturday, August 12:  People of the Parish 

  

Sunday, August 13:   + Blanche Thorson 

 By:  Norman Thorson 
 

Tuesday, August 15:  6 PM           + Evelyn Miller 

 By:  Terry, Carleen Miller & Family 

  

Wednesday, August 16:  6 pm     Private Intention 

 

Thursday, August 17:                + Patricia Nelson    

  By:   
 

Friday, August 18:          Gary Bachman                

  By:    

 

Saturday, August 19:  People of the Parish 

  

Sunday, August 20:   + Matthew Oley 

 By:  Garry Hales 

MEETINGS 

Parish Council: Thurs. Aug 17th, Parish Hall - 6:00pm 

Adoration: 1st Friday of month - Sept 1 8:30 - Noon                                  

Altar Society Meeting - Sept. 8 - Noon - Parish Hall 

Knights of Columbus: 3rd Tues. of the month 6:45 pm         

Church Cleaning: August - Group 2  

Donut Sunday:  August 27 - Open 

LEGION  OF MARY will be meeting on Monday                    

evenings at the home of Sherry Kutz. Please see 

Terry or Carleen Miller for directions. 

Saturday, August 12: 4 pm 

Ushers:        Open 

Lectors:       Clare Pelzel  & Judy McKowen  

 EMHC:        Della Mallen & Elaine Stoll   

                                                                                                                                                                                              

Sunday, August 13: 10 am 

Ushers:    Eric Whitlow & Mindy Beall  

Lectors:    Vince Seiler & Dino Durando                                     

EMHC:      Pat Clingan & Mary Ann Garton 

  

MONEY COUNTERS  

 Karen Trotter & Chris Koch 
 

NURSING HOME MINISTRY 

 Eric Niemann 

Saturday, August 19: 4 pm 

Ushers:        Open 

Lectors:       Clare Pelzel  & Judy McKowen  

 EMHC:        Della Mallen & Elaine Stoll   

                                                                                                                                                                                              

Sunday, August 20: 10 am 

Ushers:    Eric Niemann & Vince Seiler  

Lectors:    Mary Ann Downey & Terry Miller                                     

EMHC:      Vince & Joan Seiler 

  

MONEY COUNTERS  

 Mary Hale & Cathy Hanson 
 

NURSING HOME MINISTRY 

 Mary Ann Garton 

FAMILY VOCATION DAY 

Saturday, August 19, 2017, 7:30am 3:30pm 

St. Therese Parish, Parkville, MO   

Come be inspired by priests and religious (sisters and 
brothers) from six states.   

Experience prayer, learn more about the consecrated life, 
ask questions, and have a lot of fun throughout the day. 
His Excellency, Bishop James V. Johnston, Jr. will cele-
brate the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass at 8:30 a.m.   

Light breakfast and lunch will be provided.   

The cost is $5 per person or $30 per family.   

All ages are welcome to attend - there will be tracks for 
young adults, parents, and children by age group.                                
For more information go to: kcpriest.org/events/family-
vocation-day-august-19-2017 

2017/2018 Envelopes are on the table                      

in the narthex. 

Please take yours home with you! 

 Prayer Corner 
“To everything there is a season and time…    
for every purpose under heaven.”     Ecc. 3-11                             

                  ..a time to heal… 

JB Lile, Samantha Stringfellow,   

Tricia Wolf, Barbara Rhodes, Ashley Parton 
 

The Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph is commit        

     ted to combating sexual abuse in the Church.         

If you are a victim of sexual abuse, or                                         

if you observe or suspect sexual abuse: 

1.  Call the Missouri Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.392.3738 (if the 

victim is currently under the age of 18), and 

2.  Contact your local law enforcement agency or call 911, and 

3.  After reporting to these civil and law enforcement authorities, 

report suspected sexual abuse of a minor or vulnerable adult to the   

Diocesan Ombudsman, Jenifer Valenti, at 816.812.2500 or           

JeniferValenti@att.net, if the abuse involves a priest, deacon,          

employee or volunteer of the Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph. 

The Diocese has a sincere commitment to providing care and healing 

resources to victims of sexual abuse and their families.  

Please contact Victim Advocate, Kathleen Chastain, at 816.392.0011or 

chastain@diocesekcsj.org for more info. 

ALTAR SOCIETY NEWS. 

BEST CHOICE UPC LABELS 

 
 

During the summer please don’t  forget to save your 

“Best Choice” UPC labels.  

Please deposit them in the green container on the table in 

the narthex. 

Thank you for all your continuing support of the                

Altar Society. 

Envelopes: $ 2,175    Plate:  $190    Candles:  $16 

Nat’l Catholic Register:  $2                                                          

Total Parish: $2,383  
 

Next 2nd Collection:  August 19 & 20                     

       Diocesan Life and Justice 

Collections: 

July to Date:  $ 2,381 .00 

July Budget:   $ 11,165.55  

Year-To-Date:   $  12,604.02  

Yearly Budget:   $133,986.00 

 

Thank you for supporting St. Annõs Parish 

Weekend Collection August 5 & 6, 2017 

Mark your calendars!!                            

Parish & Finance Council  

Meeting  

                August 17th -   6 pm 

               St.  Annõs Hall 

REMINDER: 

Tuesday, August 15 is a Holy 

Day of Obligation 

 

Mass schedule as follows:   

Monday, August 14 - 7pm (vigil) Mass 

at St. Joseph Parish, Easton 

 

Tuesday, August 15 - 6pm Mass at St. 

Ann, Plattsburg 

LIFE & JUSTICE CAMPAIGN  AUG, 19 & 20 
“Lord, when did we see you hungry…thirsty…a 

stranger…naked…sick…in prison?”   

The Life & Justice Campaign parish second collection     

directly supports local organizations that serve the needi-

est and most vulnerable members of Christ’s family                          

within our diocese.   

Please prayerfully consider sharing your gifts and encour-
aging your favorite local charity or community service or-

ganization to apply for a Life & Justice Campaign grant to-

day.  Visit www.lifeandjusticekcsj.org to learn more  

Financial Report for St. Annõs 

Our fiscal year has ended and on the                                      

back table in the narthex is the financial report.                            

The report details the  Actual vs Budget for                               

July 1, 2016 thru June 30, 2017 

If you have any questions you can ask one of the                     

Parish/Financial Members listed on the                                     

front of the bulletin. 

Lord Jesus, 

We ask your abundant blessing on our parish. 

May it be a sanctuary where is faith is                                            

communicated and  charity is seen.    Pope Francis 
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